Minutes from Meeting held June 9, 2020

The June meeting of the South Shenango Township Supervisors was held on Tuesday, June 9, 2020 at the South
Shenango Township Building, located at 6865 Collins Road, Jamestown, PA 16134. The meeting was called
to order at 2:33 pm by Chairperson Joe Livingston. Present were Supervisors Joe Livingston, Mike Richter
and Nick Ceremuga. Roadmaster Jamie Fries; Solicitor Alan Shaddinger; Secretary Rebecca Andrew; and
Property Maintenance Karen Hanna. Nine visitors were present. Minutes from the May 12th meeting were
reviewed and approved with a motion by Joe Livingston and a second by Mike Richter.

The Treasurer’s report was as follows:

South Shenango Township General Fund

Previous Month’s Balance - April 30, 2020 $ 206,990.83
May Credits/Deposits $ 44,099.53
May Credits/Interest $ 23.55
May Debits/Checks $ 46,180.33
Balance as of May 31, 2020 $204,933.58
South Shenango Twp. State Account

Previous Month’s Balance — April 30, 2020 $ 235,978.52
May Credits/Deposits — Interest $ 8.44
May Debits/Checks $ 32,761.00
Balance as of May 31, 2020 $ 203,225.96

Mike Richter moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report with a second by Nick Ceremuga. MC

Visitors Acknowledged — John Novak, 26923 Westwood Lane, thanked Karen for following up on complaints.

Several visitors from Douthette Allotment were present to discuss a property in the allotment with property maintenance
issues and ditches that need attention. They also asked for some watch children signs to be posted in that area.

Larry Jewart, 2139 Livingston Rd, asked that we think about putting a culvert on Livingston and Mayflower. He also
commented on how nice the roads look.

Roadmaster’s Report — Jamie Fries reported on the following:
Purchased front tires for the backhoe.

6 dumpsters were filled during junk days.

Jamie thanked Ken and Randy for helping during junk days.
They will be working on Snake Road in the near future.

They will be working Dairyman continuing a previous project.

Attorney’s Report —The county judge will be making a determination in July, on a date for a Judicial sale
regarding the 1765 Pymatuning Drive property. Alan asked for an executive session.

Building Code Official — Not present.

Supervisors’ Report —None

Property Maintenance Official- Karen Hanna reported on the following.
4 properties have resolved maintenance issues.

2 properties have responded and are in the process of resolving issues.
There are 4 properties she has yet to receive responses on.

She continues to mail out violation letters.



Secretary’s Report — A letter from Windstream was presented regarding some discontinued services.
A letter from Grant Township was presented regarding a fight against hazardous and radioactive frack waste.
An email from a resident was presented regarding a question about dogs being on a leash.

Correspondence Received — None.

Joe Livingston moved to approve the May bills with a second by Mike Richter. MC

At 3:30 pm the meeting adjourned into Executive Session. The regular meeting reconvened at 3:56 pm

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 3:59 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Rebecca Andrew, Secretary



